
















   
 
TO:  Wisconsin Senate Committee on Insurance, Licensing and Forestry 
 
FROM:  Jordan Lamb and Wes Webendorfer, Legislative Counsel,  

Wisconsin Farm Credit Services 
 
DATE: March 31, 2021 
 
RE:  Testimony on Senate Bill 160, relating to insurance data security 
 
             
 
On behalf of Wisconsin Farm Credit Services and its constituent credit service agencies serving 
Wisconsin—Compeer Financial, GreenStone Farm Credit Services, and AgCountry Farm Credit 
Services—we write to support Senate Substitute Amendment 1 (SSA1) to Senate Bill 160 (SB 
160). 
 
Farm Credit Services is a federally created network of customer-owned financial institutions that 
are organized as cooperatives and that serve rural communities and Wisconsin agriculture. Farm 
Credit institutions are regulated under the federal Farm Credit Administration.   
 
Banks and certain other depository institutions are expressly exempt from the requirements of SB 
160 because those entities are subject to data privacy requirements under current law. As originally 
drafted, Farm Credit institutions were not included in SB 160’s exemption language even though 
they too are subject to existing data security and privacy law. SSA1 corrects this discrepancy so 
that Farm Credit institutions, like banks, are exempt from the requirements of SB 160. (See SSA1, 
Section 4, s. 601.951(2)(c)). 
 
Farm Credit Services appreciates the work of the authors of SB 160 to maintain a level playing 
field by including Farm Credit institutions within the bill’s list of exempt entities. 
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